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Working Group Members Present  
Parish Councillors: Nicky Crouch. 
Local Residents: Vivien Bodnar, Adrian Graves, Darren Bullen, Cedric Pettitt, 
Margaret Pettit and Roger Davison.  Neighbourhood Plan Clerk was Sheila 
Deare. 
 
Apologies for absence were received from Philip Reeve, Ed Gibson, Jamie 
Gilmour and Roger Curtis and Consultant Ian Poole. 
 
Action Points 
The Action Points for 8th February 2018 were agreed. 
 
Outstanding Action Points 
March 2017 
 
 
April 2017 
 
 
April 2017 

Feedback on the Den - document is to be 
produced for website. 
 
Feedback from event at GB Primary School - 
Notes to be produced notes for the website. 
 
Drop-in sheets to be amended to conform fully 
with the Google copyright conditions so that 
they can be published on the website. 
 

NC 
 
 
NC 
 
 
NC 

Aug 2017 
 
 
 
 
Nov 2017     
 
 
 
Nov 2017        
 
 
Dec 2017 
 

A map of the area showing proposed housing 
developments in the vicinity of the Parish to be 
prepared. 
Completed and will be circulated to the group. 
 
Housing Needs Survey summary for the 
Parish. 
Report available imminently. 
 
Request for photographs of Parish via 
Facebook. 
 
Feedback on May Day event - document is to 
be produced for website. 

SD 
 
 
 
 
PR/NC
/EG 
 
 
NC/EG 
 
 
NC 
 
 

In the absence of IP it was necessary to adjust the agenda.  VB reported that 
Peter White from St Edmundsbury Council has asked for the group’s views on 
the new location of the roundabout for the Severals development.  The Group 
agreed that without further information it is difficult to comment.  It was agreed 
to raise this at the meeting about linkages with Peter White the following 
Tuesday.  RD, CP, PR, MP and VB will be attending.  VB will contact 
Berkeley homes about an update on the public consultation. 
 
IP had emailed VB some thoughts on the way forward.  The discussion 
focused on the need to decide if sites were to be allocated for development in 
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the Neighbourhood Plan, notwithstanding the lack of support for additional 
development. 
 
The Housing Needs Survey shows that the majority of residents have no 
housing requirements. However SEBC's Strategic Housing Land Availability 
Assessment (SHLAA) has identified four additional sites that might be suitable 
for development.  The landowners are keen for the development to take place 
and developers are already interested in the sites.  If the NPWG do not 
identify any sites in the NP planning applications may still be submitted for 
sites and if SEBC has a housing shortage they may be keen for them to 
proceed. 
 
Those members attending the meeting felt there was a need to bring to 
residents attention that development may happen and it is better to influence 
it in the NP.  It was proposed to hold a Drop-in on Saturday 21 April 2018, 
(subject to the availability of the Village Hall).  Residents would be 
encouraged to vote for their favoured site(s) for development and also identify 
any other sites that might have been suggested in the NP questionnaires. 
 
Another postcard drop will be required.  This time the postcard would be A5 
and on one side there would be a map showing the four sites and the Triangle 
and the reverse details of the Drop-in.  NC has agreed to draft the text for the 
postcard and SD will sort out the map and arrange printing.  NC is keen that 
any costs associated with the event are incurred in this financial year whilst 
the Parish Council still has grant monies. 
  
The NPWG will also present the results of the questionnaires and seek views 
from residents on the "Vision" for the NP.  This will need further work and IP 
had suggested a visioning exercise at our April Meeting in preparation for this. 
 
If the Drop in event is to go ahead two volunteers are required to 

 Organise the postcard delivery to every in the Parish.  
 Organise the teas, coffees and refreshments and washing up. 

 
IP had prepared two maps following the Feb meeting.  One showing roads 
and footpaths and the other Natural and Environment Assets.  IP had also 
provided a copy of a map prepared for Long Compton which identifies views 
and it was agreed that he be asked to do something similar.  
  
Date of next meeting 
This will be Thursday 12th April 2018 at 7.30 pm.  
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